
Elementary School Board Report – October 12 

 

Upcoming events: 

October is National Bullying Prevention Month. In grades K-5, we will be 

beginning our Second Step Bullying Prevention lessons that focus on 

recognizing bullying, reporting bullying, refusing bullying, and using bystander 

power. We will be learning the definition of bullying. 

Bullying is when someone keeps being mean to someone else on purpose. 

The person it’s happening to hasn’t been able to make it stop. It is 

unfair and one sided. 

Mrs. Peissig will be focusing in her counseling time this month on how to help stop bullying through the 
3 R’s, Recognize, Report and Refuse. 

October 29th – Teacher Inservice – Julie Oehmichen is working with the elementary to provide a day of 
professional develop to support instruction at the elementary level. 

Hatchet Pride News – Our Hatchet Pride Committee continues to work on areas of needs determined by 
our data.  At the end of September our data showed behavioral concerns in the areas of the bathroom 
and school bus.  These became our focus areas as we reviewed both bathroom and bus expectations for 
our elementary students.  Thanks to Amanda Duncan and Craig at the bus garage for setting up a day 
October 4th that a couple of buses could visit the elementary for a booster lesson on bus expectations. 

 

Oct. 28th – The elementary will be celebrating Halloween.  The students will be encouraged to wear their 
favorite pajamas and each classroom will be holding some special Halloween activities in the afternoon. 

 

  

 

 


